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NEWSLETTER NO 3, 2019 
Week 6 

Thursday, 7th March 

Friday, 8th March 

 

Week 7 

Monday, 11th March  

Wednesday, 13th March 

Thursday, 14th March 

 

Saturday, 16th March 

 

Week 8 

Monday, 18th March  

 

 

Fair Meeting in Padua Pavilion – 7.30pm until 9pm approx 

Assembly Foundation -2 Hosting at 9am in Padua Pavilion 

 

 

PUBLIC HOLIDAY – SCHOOL CLOSED 

School Tours 9.30am & 7pm 

Year 5/6 Excursion to Immigration Museum 

Final day for Scholastic Book Club Issue 2 orders 

Year 5/6 Family Mass 6pm 

 

 

Students to wear a splash of green to celebrate St 

Patrick’s day 
To view the yearly calendar please go to the St Anthony’s School Website/ Calendar 

www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/news-events/calendar 
 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
Dear Families, 
 

SENIOR CAMP 
Congratulations to the Years 5 & 6 students of both campuses who attended Senior Camp last week.  
The heat during the time away did not stop them from having fun at the many places they visited and 
enjoying the many activities they participated in. 
Thank you to Mrs Vanessa Will for being the organiser and the staff members that went and ensured 
that all students were happy, engaged and safe:  Mr Tim Mooney, Mrs Peta Overbury, Mrs Jo Kirkham 
and Mrs Tracey Birthisel.  
 

CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK - ST PATRICK’S DAY 
The theme for Catholic Education Week for 2019 is Growing Young in Christ. 
Catholic Education Week is an opportunity for all Catholic schools in the Archdiocese of Melbourne to 
celebrate their Catholic identity, the pivotal role they play within their local community and the 
strength of the sector.  
 

Schools across Melbourne are asked to send a group of children to attend the various functions that 
will happen during this time.  One of the major events is the St Patrick’s Day Mass on 15 March at St 
Patrick’s Cathedral.  Selected students will attend and families will be advised via CareMonkey. 
 

St Aloysius celebrates 100 years as a school this year!  As part of the Catholic Education Week 
celebrations the Senior students will take a special part at the Mass.  They will be part of the Entrance 
Procession with Archbishop Comensoli and be part of the Mass readings to the day.   
  

http://www.santglen.catholic.edu.au/
mailto:principal@santglen.catholic.edu.au
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DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to the following students on their fantastic participation and placement at the 
Swimming Carnival: 

 Jack placed 2nd in freestyle and 4th in backstroke 
 Angelo 2nd in breaststroke 
 Delilah 3rd in freestyle 
 Eugenia 4th in freestyle 
 Lucy 1st in breaststroke 

Thank you to Mrs Marina Russo, Mr Simon Addicoat and the parents who took their children to the 
event who cheered for them in their events. 
 
SCHOOL PHOTO DAY 4TH APRIL 2019 
Professional school photographers from Advanced Life Photography will be at our school on 
Thursday, 4th April 2019. Students are asked to come dressed in full summer uniform and to be neatly 
groomed. Class group photos will be taken from 9.00am so please ensure your child arrives at school 
on time. 
 
A portrait and a class group photograph will be taken of every student at the school, regardless of 
purchase. Photographs of your children taken as part of a class group will be distributed within their 
own class. Your child’s name will appear on the class group photo. 
Orders may be made online or via an envelope on the day. Instructions and envelopes will be 
distributed to all students next week. If you make an online purchase you do not need to return the 
envelope to school.  
 
Family portraits will only be taken of families who have ordered prior to photo day. Please note that 
online ordering for family portraits will cut off on 3rd April 2019. 
 
ENROLMENTS 
Our enrolment process for 2020 has commenced for both campuses.  If you have a child who will be 
starting school next year (2020) please complete an Enrolment Form and hand into the school office 
at either campus.   
 

All siblings enrolling for 2020 are required to submit an enrolment application to secure a place for 
next year. Applications must be submitted to the school office by 30 April 2019. 
 
SCHOOL TOURS 
Even though we believe that Every day is an Open Day!,  please pass the word around that we will be 
conducting tours at both campuses for any prospective as follows: 
 St Anthony’s  Wednesday 13 March from 9.30 – 11.00am and 7.00pm - 8.00pm 

   Tuesday 19 March 9.30am – 11.00am 
 St Aloysius  Monday 18 March 9.30am – 11.00am  

   Monday 25 March 9.30am – 11.00am 
 

SCHOOL FAIR 
The bi annual St Anthony’s School Fair is fast approaching on 30 March 2019.  Everyone is welcome to 
come and take part.  

 Reflection  for Lent Week 1          

With Jesus in the morning 

“Merciful Father,  

help me to begin this journey of Lent close to your Heart,  

listening to your Word, and open to those in need.”  

Yours sincerely  

Margaret Carlei 

Principal 

 



GENERAL NEWS 
 

SCHOLASTIC BOOKCLUB 
Order forms for Issue 2, 2019 of Scholastic Bookclub have been distributed this week.  Orders must be 
processed online by 14th March 2019 or order forms, with payment, must be returned to the school 
office by next Thursday, 14th March  2019.  Late orders cannot be accepted.  Please note that there is 
no obligation for parents to purchase through Book Club. 
 

 

ST PATRICK’S DAY 

On Sunday March 17th it is St. Patrick's Day so as a school we will be having  
a casual clothes day with a touch of green (green ribbon, green socks etc)  
on Monday March 18th. It is also the day students are having their individual  
photos taken for their art piece for the school fair which requires them to be  
wearing casual clothes. No gold coin donation is required. 
 
 
CLASS LIAISONS 
The PFA is requesting nominations for Class Liaisons for 2019.  We understand the Fair has taken 
priority to date, however we still require liaisons for the remainder of the year.  All nominations 
should be directed to pfa@santglen.catholic.edu.au. 
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EDUCATION IN FAITH NEWS 

 

On Friday February 8th St Anthony’s School participated in a special 

Mass to celebrate the beginning of the school year. Students and 

teachers from both campuses came together to acknowledge the 

wonderful partnership now shared by St Anthony’s Glen Huntly and 

St Alyosius Caulfield.  

After Mass students from the various levels spent time getting to 

know each other while engaging in classroom activities.  

Every student decorated a handprint which was used to create a 

large mural heart to celebrate our combined schools “Growing 

Together Hand in Hand.”  

LENT AND PROJECT COMPASSION 

Yesterday, Ash Wednesday, our Lenten journey began.  The ashes placed on our 
foreheads are a symbol to remind us that during Lent we are trying to grow to be 
more like Jesus. The cross is a sign to remind us that just as Jesus gave of himself 
for others, we need to do the same.  During the next forty days, we are called to 
reflect on our lives so we can focus on what is important. We are challenged to 
stretch our hearts and hands and embrace a new generosity. 
 
This Lent, we are making our journey with families around the world, living in 
poverty. Caritas Australia is the international aid and development agency of the 
Catholic Church in Australia. Each Lent, Caritas launches its Project Compassion 
appeal and along with the Parish, we will be supporting the campaign. This is a 
practical way of bringing to life our Christian service. 
 

This year the theme is “Give Hope 100%”. Life changes when we give 100%. All 
classrooms have a Project Compassion for our students and their families to raise 
much needed money for our neighbours 
 
Through your generosity during Project Compassion this year,  
you are empowering young people to build a just future for  
themselves, their families and their communities.  

 For more information go to http://www.caritas.org.au/projectcompassion  

Marie Casey 
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This fortnight’s article from https://www.learningpotential.gov.au is about how to help your child if they 
are reluctant to read especially in the 8-12 year old bracket. At home reading should always be done for 
pleasure.  

Reluctant readers – how to help 

In the middle years of school, some children (often boys) may lose interest in reading. ‘Reluctant readers’ 
may struggle with reading, not show any interest in reading or simply refuse to read independently. If this 
sounds like your child, here are some ideas to help you turn your reluctant reader into an enthusiastic 
bookworm! 

Keep it simple 

 It’s a great idea to scan through the material your child is reading to check it is at their reading level. 
Making sure their reading material is not too advanced for them will help them to enjoy reading and stay 
engaged. 

Tip: 

If there are more than 5 words on a page that your child doesn’t know, or isn’t sure of, it’s probably too 
difficult – encourage them to try something else. 

 To increase your reluctant reader’s confidence and motivation for reading, try to find ‘Hi-Lo’ books (High 
interest/Low reading level books). Hi-Lo books are exciting and engaging for kids, but are carefully written 
so they can be read easily – making reading fun and rewarding for reluctant readers. Talk to your child’s 
teacher or the school/local librarian for some Hi-Lo book recommendations for your child. 

Follow their interests 

 Let your child choose what they want to read. Allowing them to read books, magazines or comics about 
topics they’re interested in will help encourage them to read. 

 Read and read again. If your child just wants to read the same books over and over again, that’s OK! 
Through repetition, your child will become familiar with the text and eventually be able to read it with ease 
and confidence. This experience of reading success can help them to enjoy reading and give them the 
confidence to give new books a try. 

 If other activities such as music, videogames, or sport are your child’s passion, try to use them as 
springboards to their reading. 

 You can find reading material on just about anything at the library. From video game guides to super 
heroes, sports to crafts, libraries have something to cater for every interest. 

Make reading fun! 

 Your child is more likely to develop a love of reading when they see it as a fun and enjoyable hobby. 
 Most kids enjoy silly things. Try to find books that will make your child laugh, such as books of jokes or 

funny rhymes. 
 Find the book version of the movies and TV shows your child likes, and read them together. Talk about the 

differences between the two versions of the story. Ask your child which they like better, and why? 

 

LITERACY CORNER 

https://www.learningpotential.gov.au/
http://www.readingrockets.org/books/aboutkids#hilo
http://www.readingrockets.org/books/aboutkids#hilo


 If your child likes to learn how to do new things (such as perform a magic trick or make a kite), encourage 
them to find out how by reading about it. 

 Play games! Scrabble or Boggle are particularly good for building vocabulary and spelling. Other board 
games and trading card games are also good, as there is lots of written information and instructions to 
read as you play. 

 If your child is competitive, try a reading challenge with a reward at the end. Tell them they can read 
anything they want but they must read for a certain number of minutes (or number of pages) and 
encourage them to tell you about what they read. 

Mix up the medium 

 Words are everywhere and supporting your child’s reading can be done in a wide range of places. 
Encourage your child to try reading words wherever you see them – on household objects, sign posts, 
newspapers or on the bus. 

 Encourage your child to explore a range of different reading materials such as graphic novels or manga 
(just make sure it’s age appropriate!), audiobooks, e-books, magazines, instruction manuals – anything 
with words that your child would find interesting. 

 Your child could even improve their reading and comprehension skills by keeping a diary or a journal to jot 
down their thoughts and ideas at the end of the day. You don’t need a diary to do this, any old notepad will 
do. 

Read together 

 When you enjoy or have a passion for reading, your child will be more likely to enjoy it as well. Let your 
child see you reading and talk to them about the things you read. 

 Despite knowing how to read, your child will still love to hear you read to them. Your child will benefit from 
having you sit down with them and read a chapter from their favourite book. 

 Reading aloud can make reading a fun, social activity. You could encourage your child to read to you and 
follow it up by asking them questions about their reading material. For example, questions like “What did 
you think of that ending?” and “What do you like most about that character?” will help with their language 
and reading comprehension. 

 You can also try taking turns reading sentences or pages of the same book to each other. 
 Look up information in cook books, instruction manuals, phone books, atlases, dictionaries or on the 

internet together with your child – this can help show your reluctant reader how useful reading can be. 
 
Happy reading everyone 
 
Marina Russo 
English Leader 
 
 



 



 

YEAR 3/4 EXCURSION RECOUNTS 
 
 

          

 



 



  



 

 
  



 



 



 



 
  



 



 
  



 

 



 
 



 



 
 

DE LA SALLE COLLEGE 
 

YEAR 7, 2021 ENROLMENT TIMELINE 
 

Tuesday 2 June 2019 – Information evening for prospective families 
Friday 23 August 2019 – Application period closes 
August - September 2019 – Enrolment Interviews 
Friday 18 October 2019 – Offers of place made 

 
 
  



Sounds of Glen Eira 2019 
APPLICATIONS OPEN NOW! 
This is your chance to win a two day professional recording session and photo shoot. 
Don’t miss out on an opportunity to showcase your talent at the annual Sounds of Glen Eira music event on 
Friday 28th June 2019! 
We are looking for soloist, acoustic groups, vocalist and bands aged 12 - 25 years old with links to the City of Glen 
Eira. One of the finalists may also be chosen to play in front of thousands at the 2020 Party in the Park event. 
 

Submit your demo and registration form to the Youth Information Centre, 86 Robert Street, Bentleigh. 
Entries close 4pm Friday 31st May. 
For more information; contact Youth Services on 9524 3676. 
Register Online 
 

Party in the Park 

Come join our Youth Leadership Team as they bring you Games Around the World in conjunction with the 
Refugee Migrant Children Centre    
There will be Multicultural performances and activities, art and craft activities, free rides, children’s cooking 
classes, roving acts, Pet Parade, animal safety education and demonstrations. 
A selection of healthy international food choices available. 
Pets welcome. Roving performances by Dream Bear and Mantis. 
Pet Parade 
Pet Parade Competition — categories include Best Dressed, Best Trick and Best Loved Rescue Pet — pre 
register on the day at the Pet Expo information tent prior to 1.30pm. 
To find out more visit our Party in the Park webpage. 
 

Skate Park Comp 

Monday 8 April, 11am to 4.30pm 
Bailey Reserve Skate Park 
200 East Boundary Road 
Bentleigh East 
Get down to the Bailey Reserve Skate Park for the Skate Park Leagues Competition. Come compete in the skate, 
scooter, or BMX events as part of the South Eastern Metro Series. 
Free entry, all abilities welcome.  
All competitors must wear a helmet during runs, YMCA can provide. 

Heat times 
Scooter 11am (14 and under, 15 and over) 
BMX 12.30pm (14 and under, 15 and over) 
Skate 1.30pm (12 and under, 16 and under, open male, open female) 
For more information contact Youth Services on 9524 3676. 

Taskforce Healthy Decisions Leadership program 

TaskForce, in conjunction with Glen Eira Youth Services, Victoria Police, St Kilda Football Club, Red Cross and 
other local councils, will host a one-day interactive leadership workshop for selected students from local 
secondary schools. 
The workshop will shine a spotlight on health, legal and financial implications of underage alcohol and drug use, 
driving under the influence and respectful relationships. 
Students in Years 9 and 10 will be selected to represent their school and use their influence to educate the wider 
community about the benefits of making healthy decisions. 
 
Photo: MC of the 2018 Peer Leader Program, Bayu Pratama 

If you are interested in attending the workshop, speak to your school about registering your interest. 
Schools can register to be a part of the Peer Leadership Program by contacting Lauren at Taskforce. 
E: laurenz@taskforce.org.au 
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